UNIVERSITY ATHLETICS COMMITTEE
August 31, 2017


The meeting was called to order at 8:04 AM by Chris Geyerman.


Members and Visitors Present:

Delores Liston, Peter Rogers, Brandon Harris, Chris Geyerman, Dylan John, Christine Whitlock, Tom Kleinlein, Peter Blutreich, Kevin Bostian, Haley Carter, Jessica Garner, and Linda Kimsey, Brandy Clouse, Jeff Blythe, Keith Roughton, Reggie Simpkins, Bryan Miller, Andrew Allen, and Harvey Moody. 

Not Present Members:
	
	Peter Rogers, Granston Martin, Britton McKay, Ed Mondor, and Rob Whitaker. 

Election of UAC Chair for AY 2017-2018	
· Nominations for Chair included: Edward Mondor and Christine Whitlock 
· Christine withdrew her name from the list of nominees due to have already serving as chair in previous years. 

Chris Geyerman motioned to elect Edward Mondor as Chair of the University Athletic Committee. All members were in favor of electing Edward. 

Financial Update
	Jeff Blythe:
· Currently does not have a true financial update. Will send out a financial update via email within the next week or so. 

Schedule Changes & Approvals
Brandy Clouse: 
· Men’s & Women’s Golf, Softball, Cross- Country, Women’s Tennis, and Women’s Basketball schedules were ready for approval. The consecutive days missed were due to Sun Belt Conference tournament dates, which the UAC does not have control over. Other consecutive days that are missed are being handled and accommodated. 

SAAC President’s Update
	Haley Carter: 
Upcoming Events: 
· GUSPY’s – All Sports Banquet (similar to the ESPY’s award show); same day as the academic banquet 
. [bookmark: _GoBack]Will have a committee to choose the winner of the awards
. Freshman of the Year
. Support staff member of the year
. Best victory of the year, etc. 
· Haley attended a conference in New Orleans, LA on behalf of SAAC earlier this year
· They want to educate the athletes on stress, depression, and anxiety. Each month will represent: 
. September: discussing stress 
. October: discussing depression
. November: discussing anxiety
· Steps for Soldiers
· Each step helps soldiers gather minutes to chat or video-chat with their family members back home while deployed
· Sun Belt SAAC set up a “gofundme” for Houston
· In addition, Southern will be driving a truck to Texas on October 5th full of supplies
. 2 pods were delivered out to the soccer stadium to collect items. We will be collecting items at a football, soccer, and volleyball game in the next few weeks. 
· Men’s Soccer is putting together a blood drive in April 

Athletics Update	
Tom Kleinlein:
· Consolidation: we are through some of our challenges but still have some hurdles to get over. We had a very good academic year last year. 
· Excited about where we are positioned with the new NCAA policies; concussions and time management

FAR Update
	Chris Geyerman:
· Provided two handouts
1. GS Student-Athlete GPA by sport for the 2016-2017 year. 
· Our current GSR (graduation success rate), in the cohort, 73% of our athletes graduated from college. It has continued to be a trend up for the past recent years. 
2. Report to the sun belt or the academic risk assessment
· In respect to compliance, it is monitoring risk assessment. 
· Chris notified Lisa Sweany, Reggie Simpkins, and Keith Roughton to either delegate recommendations that pertain to their respective department or discuss potential processes to meet the recommendation.  
· Will have a committee to go through the handout to discover our approach on the recommendations. 
· We are going to renumber/redefine the definitions of our classes. EX: Online classes may become traditional lectures. 
· The UAC will be only handling number 1. 
· At the fall meeting, the UAC will receive an update on our current status for each recommendation

Athletic Foundation Update
	Kevin Bostian:
· The Athletic Foundation concluded the fiscal year with $380,000 in surplus funds. 
· A Day for Southern is happening on campus today and an email will also be going out to all Georgia Southern staff and faculty today about True Blue 120. 
· Tickets: We are currently down for the year, but foresee making it up in the next months with some upcoming sports. However, our ticket sale numbers from last year were higher than the previous year. 

Compliance Update
	Keith Roughton:
· We are in our second year of the NCAA probation
· Last year we had to submit a probation report of infractions; the report was approved quickly by the NCAA. 
· Currently drafting our report to turn in at the end of the year for the final year of probation. 

Student Athlete Services Update
	Reggie Simpkins:
· Second year in a row that we’ve had a 3.0 GPA or higher at Georgia Southern
· Goal of the semester encouraging student-athletes to focus on academic integrity.  
· Student-Athlete Services is focusing on educating our student-athletes on what academic dishonesty entails and realizing they may have to change some of their study habits that they brought with them from high school
· Hiring another learning specialist, position just posted. 
· Reggie encouraged all UAC members that if they hear their fellow coworkers speaking about a student-athlete to reach out to the Student-Athlete Services for us to assist on fixing the issue. 
	
New Business
· None

Old Business
· None

All meetings for the 2017-2018 Academic Year will be on the last Wednesday of every month at 8:00AM. 

Andrew Allen motioned to adjourn meeting; Chris Geyerman seconded. 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:42 AM.

